
SENIOR CONNECT
APRIL 2023

 Senior Connect is a convenient and easy way to stay informed
about what's happening in Lawrence Township. 



Our goal is to connect people in our community. If you know a

senior in Lawrence Township that would like the newsletter,
print it out for them and deliver it with a friendly smile! Black-

and-white copies are available in the Municipal Building.

Hello Everyone!
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Announcements / News

Aqua NJ Water Annual Flushing

Aqua NJ will be conducting their annual flushing of the Aqua NJ
Lawrence water system and notifying the customers via their website
and a phone call/email/text to homes within the affected
neighborhood. They are starting with this section. This section was
notified this afternoon for 14 business days, but it is expected this to
be completed within 10 days. (Additional days will be added in the
event of bad weather or emergencies.) The work will be completed
from 8:30 AM – 5PM. There should be very minimal impact to the
residents unless work is directly on their street and they might notice
a slightly lower water pressure and possibly a slight discolor to their
water as the hydrant is flushed. It should clear up as soon as the
hydrant is closed. If it doesn’t, it is recommended to run a cold water
faucet for about five minutes till the water returns to normal. 

Sewer Bills Were Mailed

The Lawrence Township Tax Collector has mailed sewer bills. To avoid
late fees payment must be received in the Tax Collector's Office by
4:30 pm on April 25th.

Citizen of the Year Awards

You nominated community members to receive the Citizen of the Year
Award. Come to the Awards Ceremony at Town Council 4/18.

https://www.lawrencetwp.com/media/Departments/Health/WaterZone.jpg


Announcements / News

Municipal Offices Closed 

Lawrence Township Municipal Offices will be closed in observance of
Good Friday.



Monday, March 27, 2023 - Municipal Manager's Blog

The Municipal Budget Process - Part II

       I intend this article to better inform those interested in our public budget process. Although it is
a bit choppy with dates and descriptions, I hope that by the end of the article, the reader will be
more informed about what we do and when, and maybe prompt them to participate or follow along
more closely.
      Here we go:
           By mid-January, the CFO (Peter Kiriakatis) prepares a detailed municipal budget after reviewing
the departmental budgets and having multiple meetings with me that provide him with the
necessary budget forecasting to accurately determine costs (i.e., appropriations) and revenues
anticipated for the coming year. From this process, Peter prepares the 2023 Recommended Budget.
This document contains all the budget details (broken down line by line), so anyone can identify the
expenses and revenues involved in running the municipal government.
           At the January 17 council meeting, I presented the Recommended Budget to the elected
officials (i.e., council members), and Peter provided a presentation identifying specific factors that
impacted us this year. We then made the Recommended Budget available on our website and social
media pages. 
           On January 20, 2023, I published an article, "A Story About Our Budget Process and the
Lawrence Community," on my blog, website, and social media sites. The Lawrence Gazette also
published it so we ensured it reached as many people as possible. The article intended to give the
reader a broad sense of our budget preparation process. Part two explains how we involve the
public.
           From when I provided the Recommended Budget to the council members to when we formally
introduced the 2023 Municipal Budget in early March, the budget is revised as we receive
information that more accurately presents the picture of 2023 municipal finances. During this time, I
provide our elected officials with updated information as they go through their process.
           On January 24, 2023, I provided council members with a document titled "The 2023 Budget
Message." It explains the thought process and factors considered that helped determine what we
believe is the most fiscally responsible budget for the coming year. Since the budget changes (over
these early months), I modified the budget message multiple times and released the final version to
the public at the formal introduction of the budget at the March 7 public meeting.
           Adopting the municipal budget is the most important authority our form of government grants
to the council members. The voters elect the council members, who are responsible for thoroughly
reviewing the budget, questioning it, working with the Municipal Manager on modifying it, and
ultimately adopting a budget they can support and believe to be in the community's best interests.  
           There are five council members, and a majority vote is required to adopt the budget. Of
course, there are times when some members disagree on budget matters, but the majority rules
whether to adopt or reject the budget.
           From late January through February, the department heads present their budgets to the
council members at open public meetings. These occurred on February 7 and February 21. If a
department head cannot participate in the meeting, the presentation is available on our website for
the community to review.        .... continued

https://lawrencetownshipnjmanagerkpn.blogspot.com/2023/03/the-municipal-budget-process-part-ii.html


-- Kevin Nerwinski, Municipal Manager's Blog

        On March 7, 2023, I formally introduced the 2023 Municipal Budget to the council members at
a public meeting with a decreased tax increase at the request of council members. At my request,
our CFO attended the January 17, February 7, February 21, and March 7 meetings and was ready
to answer any questions the public had. According to NJ Budget Law, we must adopt the municipal
budget by April 28, 2023. We have scheduled our public hearing to adopt (or reject) the budget for
April 18, 2023.
        When the council members appointed me, they made it clear they wanted our process to be
more transparent and for me to step out from my office and engage the public more meaningfully
through social media and any other means possible. With this in mind, the budget process we
engage in allows any interested resident to be better informed. In addition to how we put
information out, any resident may contact me to ask questions. I am happy to meet with anyone
should a phone call or email not satisfy them. My predecessor often met with residents regarding
the budget. However, I believe the information we provide to the public on the website, social
media sites, local newspapers, public meetings, and my blog reduced the need for those types of
meetings. To date, I received two telephone calls regarding this year's budget, and both were a
"thank you" for the article in the Lawrence Gazette.
 As for our budget this year, the tax increase of 2.50 cents (1 cent = $470,635) is driven by several
factors. First and foremost, we are not immune from the higher costs of almost everything due to
post-pandemic inflation. In addition to inflation factors, we identified serious public safety issues
to address this year. Our Fire Chief and Police Chief at the public meeting on February 7
thoroughly explained these issues.
        We are hiring three firefighters, two emergency medical technicians, two civilian employees
for the LTPD (to return police officers to doing police work), and two public works employees to
better manage our parks and township lands. These additions to staff represent 1.0 cent of our
(2.50 cent) increase. Also, due to the NJ Budget Law, we could not claim (or add to our revenue)
$450,000 of the cannabis tax we will receive in 2023. Our inability to claim this revenue makes our
budget 1.0 cent more than we actually need. So we are up a cent for the 2024 budget!
 If we didn't have a serious public safety issue to address or could have claimed the cannabis tax
revenue, we would be down to a .05 cent increase. The remaining half cent increase over last year
is primarily explained by contractual increases (salaries, township share of pension contribution,
ELSA, health insurance, 911 dispatch, and garbage collection) totaling more than one million
dollars which we were able to offset by increased revenues. 
       The township's finances are strong. Each year we reduce our debt (and expect to be debt free
in 2027), increase our Surplus Fund (so we borrow less), and enjoy the highest credit ratings that
allow us to get the best financing terms when needed. We also remain the 3rd lowest tax rate in
Mercer County while seeing the values in houses increase. We have rebuilt our staff to better meet
the services that our community expects and demands. For those who want us to use more from
our Surplus Fund to reduce this year's tax increase, the answer is that is shortsighted and simply
fiscally irresponsible. When you use more Surplus than you can regenerate, you trigger a
downward financial spiral that leads us to areas we have been before not so long ago (2009
through 2015) – and I won't allow us to go back to those troubling times without a fight. 



 *****OFFICER SPOTLIGHT*****



This week’s “Officer Spotlight” is Officer Alicja Tara (#234). Officer Tara is an 8-year veteran of the Lawrence
Twp. Police Department. She is also a Physical Training (PT) instructor at the Police Academy and a Field

Training Officer for our agency. She immigrated to the United States when she was 10. She went to
Lawrence Twp. schools and graduated from Mercer County Community College with a degree in Criminal

Justice. She is also the first Police Officer in her family, and she is bi-lingual (Polish and English).
Officer Tara said that she became a Police Officer because she wanted to do something where she could

interact with different people and help them. She also mentioned that she had a mentor in high school who
had a military background. It was this mentor who helped start her on the path to law enforcement.

Officer Tara said that the job has been different than she had expected, but in a good way. She said, “I love
interacting with different personalities. I also love the fact that the smallest act of kindness may change

someone’s life forever. You never know what people may be going through in their lives so treating people
like your own family is very important to me.” She also said that she loves when she gets positive feedback
from people that she had helped. She said, “Those moments make me feel like I am making a difference.”



Officer Tara is a fine example of what a law enforcement professional should be, but she is also known to

be animated amongst her peers. She balances being professional and being “down to earth and
approachable.” This dichotomy is evident in the attached photos . Keep up the good work Officer Tara! We

love having you on board! Świetna robota! (Great job!)



🌟 SPRING AND SUMMER PROGRAMS - Register Today! 🌟



Art Camp
Safety Town

Summer Camp
Nature Camp

Adult Pickleball
Hula Hoop

Recreation: 609-844-7064



Health: 609-844-7089











Earth Day is April 22



















Sign up for Nixle alerts for Lawrence Township. 

Nixle keeps you up-to-date with relevant information from your local
public safety departments & schools. 

Or sign-up online to receive emails and phone calls
(It’s easy and anyone can join): Go to local.nixle.com/register/  

EMERGENCY ALERTS






We have a new E-Newsletter



Please visit our website to sign up:
https://www.lawrencetwp.com

Or call 609-844-7074
for sign-up assistance
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Line Dance 
Wednesday’s with James Ellis – 9:30 AM
Friday’s with Rose Majofsky – 9:30 AM 

Visit or call 
(609) 844-7048 

the senior center to 
register 

Lawrence Township

Senior Only 60 
years and older 

Class size
limited 

Lawrence Township Office on Aging 



 

DUPLICATE
BRIDGE 
Lawrence Township Senior Center
30 E. Darrah Lane 
Lawrence, NJ 08648 

TUESDAYS
9:00 AM 

Come out and play Duplicate Bridge at the

Lawrence Senior Center. 

Organized by Stu Augustin 

Call the center at (609) 844- 7048 to register. 



















If you have any questions related to Senior
Connect, or Lawrence Township broadly, reach out

to the Community Aide for further information. 



phone: 609-844-7074
email: cdinwoodie@lawrencetwp.com


